
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF MAY 27, 2020 
 

Item 30, Report No. 20, of the Committee of the Whole, which was adopted, as amended, 
by the Council of the City of Vaughan on May 27, 2020, as follows: 
 
By approving the following in accordance with communication C19, from the 
Director & Chief Licensing Officer, By-law & Compliance, Licensing & Permit 
Services, dated May 27, 2020: 
 

That Council adopt staff’s recommendations and direct staff to: 
 

1. Schedule a Public Hearing to receive comments from the Public and 
the Committee of the Whole on a City-wide Zoning By-law 
amendment to permit temporary Outdoor Patios and the expansion 
of existing outdoor patios, accessory to existing Eating 
Establishment Uses for a temporary period during the declared 
emergency.  

2. Prepare a Temporary Use (Zoning) Patio By-law, to amend the City’s 
Zoning By-law, in a manner acceptable to the City Solicitor.  

3. Prepare a Temporary Outdoor Patio By-law that will prescribe the 
eligibility criteria and establish standards of operation in conjunction 
with the Temporary Use (Zoning) By-law, in a manner acceptable to 
City Solicitor. 

4. Undertake any other subsequent technical amendments required, 
including any amendments as may be required to the City’s Site Plan 
Control By-law 123-2013 to bring effect to Recommendations 1, 2 and 
3.  

 
 
 

30. NEW BUSINESS – RESTAURANT PATIO EXPANSION 

That staff bring forward a report, if possible, to the May 27, 2020, 
Council meeting exploring the possibility of relaxing City By-laws 
and Building Standards to enable the expansion of outdoor patios 
when bars and restaurants are allowed to reopen in the City, 
including moving into parking lots if permitted by their landlords, to 
offer relief for restaurant owners to recover financial losses faced 
due to the COVID-19 pandemic restrictions. 

The foregoing matter was brought to the attention of the Committee by 
Regional Councillor Rosati. 

  


